
Two-State  delusion  divides
American and Israeli Jews
Perhaps Diaspora Jews are alienating Israelis and not vice-
versa.

by Matthew M. Hausman

Ronald Lauder’s recent New York Times editorial, “Israel’s
Self-Inflicted  Wounds,”  exposed  a  growing  rift  between
American and Israeli Jews over the elusive two-state solution,
which has been further exacerbated by the violence currently
roiling  Gaza.   Israelis  from  across  the  spectrum  seem  to
recognize  it  as  a  chimera  without  historical  foundation,
whereas  secular  and  progressive  Jews  in  North  America
increasingly view it as doctrine to be imposed on others 5,700
miles away, regardless of the consequences. 

Two-state advocates often demand that Israel make concessions
despite  the  anti-Semitic  rejectionism  which  permeates
Palestinian society. But if forced on Israel, their solution
would leave her with enemy sovereigns at her doorstep – as has
been graphically demonstrated by the Gaza situation.  

Americans who believe that most Palestinian Arabs accept the
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concept of “two states for two peoples” seem undeterred by
surveys showing precisely the opposite or by the PA and Hamas
Charters – though both deny Israel’s right to exist and one
calls for genocide.  Foregoing critical analysis, many accept
the  dubious  Palestinian  narrative  while  overlooking  anti-
Israel rhetoric that is revisionist on its face and anti-
Semitic at its core. Whereas many proclaim they are saving
Israel from herself, their seeming tolerance of Palestinian
revisionism would suggest otherwise.

Though generally assumed to be liberal policy, the two-state
paradigm  is  increasingly  accepted  by  self-identified
conservatives (e.g., Lauder, President of the World Jewish
Congress) who are secular and/or affiliated with the non-
Orthodox movements.

Unfortunately,  the  paradigm  is  compromised  by  conflicting
narratives  that  are  irreconcilable.   It  presumes  the
authenticity  of  Palestinian  national  claims  that  lack
provenance, but which Palestinians legitimize by denigrating
the Jews’ ancient connection to and continuous presence in
their homeland.  While Israel could agree to any resolutional
framework for political reasons with an entity that accepts
her existence, she cannot validate a myth that repudiates
Jewish history and sovereignty…

 

CONTINUE  READING
AT   https://www.israelnationalnews.com/Articles/Article.aspx/
22192
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